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	President’s Message
As we enjoy this glorious Fall weather while attending our favorite outdoor activities (football games, music festivals, etc.), we are acutely aware that the daylight hours are beginning to shorten…which means the end of the year for our local CEBS Chapter is fast approaching.

I wish to thank Craig Rupert for a successful full-day retirement session on September 17th at the Westwood Club.  Craig did an outstanding job lining up excellent speakers who presented very timely topics.

Our next educational event will be October 22nd at the Westwood Club.  Andrew Weir, a Principal with PRM Consulting Group in Bethesda, will be addressing “Current Trends in Compensation”.  This session has broad appeal to all of us who work directly or indirectly in the compensation arena.  

I am particularly pleased to announce that our guest speaker for our November 12th annual meeting will be Bill Leighty.  Bill previously served as Chief of Staff for both Governors Warner and Kaine.  Bill also orchestrated Queen Elizabeth II’s visit to the greater Richmond area celebrating the 400th anniversary of the founding of Jamestown.  Bill will share a short presentation as to what it took to make this visit happen!

I also wanted to let you know that the Board has agreed to send a survey to all members immediately following the annual meeting.  This will be your opportunity to give us your input as to how well you like the meeting location, quality of the programs as well as interest in future topics and speakers.  We certainly hope you will take a couple of minutes to share your thoughts and comments upon receipt of the survey.

If you have not already done so, we invite you to visit our Chapter website (http://iscebs-richmond.org) to learn more about current and future chapter events.  You may even want to take a peek at some of the numerous photos of Chapter members on display!

This is to remind you that our meetings are open to all interested benefit professionals.  Feel free to invite a business associate as a guest to one of our future Chapter events.

I look forward to seeing you at the October 22nd Educational Event and November 12th Annual Meeting.  Thank you for your continued interest and support of our local Richmond Chapter.

Regards,
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Gary S Powers, CEBS

President, Richmond Chapter ISCEBS

	Please Join Us for our Annual Meeting!

Presentation:
“A Behind the Scenes Look at the Queen’s Visit to Richmond”
Speaker:
Date & Time:
William H. Leighty
Director, Government Performance Initiative

Virginia Commonwealth University

(Former Chief of Staff to Governors Warner & Kaine)

Thursday, November 12, 2009

7:45 to 8:15 Registration & Breakfast

8:15 to 8:30 Annual Meeting

8:30 to 9:30 Presentation

Location:
Westwood Racquet Club
6200 West Club Lane

(804) 288-6028
Cost:
No Charge for Chapter members

Guests are welcome- guest fee $15
Questions/RSVP: 
Please RSVP by November 9th to:

Amy Burgoyne                                 BurgoyneA@aetna.com, 
(804) 314-4310 
Guest fees- make checks payable and mail to:
Richmond Chapter-ISCEBS
P.O. Box 6513, Richmond, VA  23230 
Or you may pay at the door, if you have RSVP’d.
About the Speaker
Named Director of the Government Performance Initiative at VCU in November 2007, Bill previously served as Chief of Staff to Governors Kaine and Warner of Virginia.  

As Chief of Staff, Bill served as the Chief Operating Officer of the Commonwealth.  In 2005, Governing Magazine named Virginia the “Best Managed State in the Nation” and in 2007, Governing Magazine named him one of the nine “Public Officials of the Year.”

Prior to serving as Chief of Staff, Bill was the Director of the Virginia Retirement System, where he led the agency to three consecutive United States Senate Productivity Awards.  In July of 2008, Bill completed a performance review of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund, a $52 billion pension system.  Recently, Bill also completed an engagement with the Scottish Executive; advising the government on how to implement a national performance management system.
Bill joined state government after serving in the United States Marine Corps.  Bill graduated from Mary Washington College in 1978, and holds an MBA from Virginia Commonwealth University.
	Membership Chairman’s Message

The Richmond Chapter currently has 70 members as of October 2009!  

Thanks to all for your continued membership and participation in the various activities that the chapter has to offer.  

In the second and third quarters of 2009 there were four graduates of the CEBS, GBA or RPA program:
· Debra L. Rowley-Gourley   - RPA,  Pinnacle Group

· Bessie Bracey - CEBS,  University of Virginia

· Amanda M. Evans - RPA,  Virginia Retirement System 

· Katie C. Gray  - GBA,  Pinnacle Group

Congratulations to all four for their successful completion!
We continue to build our chapter by your participation and encouragement of others to attend our various programs throughout the year.  Please let me know of anyone who may need more information on CEBS or our Local Chapter activities.  

David Talbert
Membership Chair

dtalbert@ksphllc.com
804-200-6755
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